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  Who’s On-Deck for Morning Snacks? 

Mar 4 Ruth Caves 
Mar 18 Linda Steffen 

Apr 1 Pete Duesterbeck 
Apr 15 Elizabeth Reynolds 

May 6 Peg Neisendorf 
May 20 Darrel Apps 

Tue, Mar 4 7:30 AM - Family Business Meeting 

Tue, Mar 18 7:30 AM - Speaker to be announced 

Tue, Mar 18 Board Meeting to follow regular meeting 

Tue, Apr 1 7:30 AM - Family Business Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Red River Valley 

From this valley they say you are going, 

We will miss your bright eyes and sweet smile, 

For they say you are taking the sunshine 

Which has brightened our pathways a while. 

Chorus 

Come and sit by my side if you love me; 

Do not hasten to bid me adieu, 

But remember the Red River Valley, 

And the girl that has loved you so true. 

Mark Your Calendars 

Fri, March 14 Pi Day & Lunar Eclipse 

Sat, April 5 WI/UM Mid Year Conference 

Sat, April 12 Blue Ribbon Kids Day 

Sun, April 13 Spring Concert 

Sat, June 7 Brat Fry at C-Store 

Sat, July 5 Brat Fry at C-Store 

March Birthdays 

Tom Pritzlaff - Mar 14 

Judy Nelson - Mar 16 

Today is Paczki Day! 
The sweet holiday of Paczki Day takes place 
the day before Ash Wednesday. The Polish 
tradition of indulging in fried dough filled with 
jams, custards or other sweet surprises dates 
back to the Middle Ages.  

A PUNCH-kee or POONCH-key or POOCH-key 
is traditionally a round Polish pastry filled with fruit and coated in 
sugar. Those who would be fasting during Lent needed to empty 
the pantry; this Polish pastry was an ideal way to use up what was 
in the larder. More modern versions fill the paczki with custard or 
cream and even cover the outside with a glaze and sprinkles.  

"What lies behind you and what lies in front of you, pales in 
comparison to what lies inside of you." — Ralph Waldo Emerson 



Back from the Brink -A member shares one club’s steps from near-closure to growth 
By Seth Blau, Kiwanis Club of Island Park, Long Island, New York 

In September 2022, Karen Davis, president of the Kiwanis Club of Island Park, Long Island, was ready to close 
the club. After years of struggles, worsened by the pandemic, the club was down to five members — and two 
of those had moved to Florida, one split time between New York and Florida, and another traveled 
extensively for work.   

And then there was Karen. In reality, she was the club’s lone active member.  
At that time, I was concluding my second year as lieutenant governor of the Long Island Southwest Division in 

the New York District. When I called Karen to discuss the club’s future, she said that closing seemed like 
the only logical option. She worked in Island Park but lived in Oceanside, which had a thriving Kiwanis club. It 
simply didn’t make sense to keep a club alive in name only, without regular meetings or meaningful service 
projects.   

I understood: What was the point of leading a service organization that barely existed? But I wasn’t ready to 
give up just yet.  

The road back - I asked Karen to give it one last shot — six more months. I proposed a deal: If she agreed 
to stay on as president, I would join the 
Island Park Kiwanis club and help rebuild it. 
She agreed.  

Momentum started to build. I quickly 
recruited a past president from a 
neighboring Kiwanis club who happened to 
live in Island Park and was willing to help. 
The next task for our little group was to 
reintroduce Kiwanis to the community.   

The first steps were simple but crucial: We 
established a meeting schedule, mapped out 
a few manageable service projects and 
crafted a plan to promote our mission. 
Ultimately, we needed a “product” to sell if 
we had any hope of recruiting new 
members.     

Shortly afterward, I ran into a newly elected congressman at a neighboring Kiwanis club’s pancake breakfast. 
He had been born and raised in Island Park, and he had heard about our efforts to keep the club going. 
Before I said anything beyond “Would you be interested in … ,” he had committed to joining. With that, the 
club had instant credibility.  

Next, I turned to my own connections. As a school board trustee in Oceanside, I asked my superintendent to 
arrange a meeting with the Island Park school superintendent. Our pitch was simple but compelling: Kiwanis 
could make a real impact in local schools and the broader community.  

The response exceeded our expectations. The superintendent not only embraced the idea but attended our 
next meeting — bringing along his assistant superintendent, a school principal, three school board members, 
the president of the teachers’ union and multiple PTA presidents. By the end of that meeting, most of them 
had joined the club.  

Karen recruited several of her colleagues, using her own network as a teacher in the Island Park School 
District. Former members returned after hearing about the club’s resurgence. Within months, a club that 
had been on the brink of closure had grown from one active member to 26.  

A thriving force for good - To solidify its revival, the club planned a pancake breakfast in April, held at the 
local elementary school cafeteria. It was a massive success. The community showed up in force and nearly 
every club member participated — as did the Builders Club that our Kiwanis club sponsors.   

The event raised crucial funds — allowing us to support local causes, Kiwanis programs and neighboring clubs — 
and it inspired even more community members to join.  

Since then, the Island Park club has remained strong at 25 members, including local elected officials, a few 
corporate members and a strong core of area residents. A club on the verge of dissolution is now a thriving 
force for good — proof that with dedication, teamwork and a bit of faith, even struggling organizations can 
find new life.  

“Daffodils, 
That come before the swallow dares, and take 
The winds of March with beauty.” 
― William Shakespeare 


